
 

 
 

 
 

 

3/7/2023 

 

Re:   Senate File # 843, Exempting septic tank trucks from vehicle weight limitations 

To:   Senate Chair, Scott Dibble, and the Transportation Committee 

 

Our company is in support of Senate File 843, exempting septic tank pump trucks from springtime vehicle weight 
limitations.  The reason we need this to pass is so we can service homeowners and business owners throughout 
the State of Minnesota in a timely manner, and so as not to cause them financial hardship through extra fees 
imposed by cities and counties for overweight permits. 

The State of Minnesota is the ONLY state that does not exempt its septic tank pump trucks from vehicle weight 
limitations. 

Thank you for considering this bill for inclusion in the Omnibus bill this legislative season. 

Sincerely,  

 
Thank you, 

Steve Bruender 
Steve Bruender, Owner/President 
J.R. Bruender Construction, Inc and 
dba Port-O-John and Port-O-Stor  
Septic Installer, Maintener, Service Provider, Designer and Inspector  
Rental & Service company of Handwash Stations, Portable Toilets (Std and ADA),  
and Rental company of Conex Steel storage containers (8’x8’x 20’) 
60318 206th Street 
Eagle Lake, MN 56024 
Phone: (507) 257-3238 Fax: (507) 257-3002 
officemanager@jrbruender.com 
http://www.jrbruender.com  
Office hours Mon-Fri 7:30 am – 4:30 pm 
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